
December 16, 2015 
 
Docket No. 03036935 License No. FL-4430-1 
 
John Schlecht 
Vice President of Radiation Services 
Sterigenics U.S., Inc. 
303 Heron Drive 
Swedesboro, NJ  08085 
 
SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT NO. 03036935/2015001, STERIGENICS U.S., 

INC. MULBERRY, FL SITE 
 
Dear Mr. Schlecht: 
 
This letter forwards NRC Form 591M, Part 1, "Safety Inspection Report and Compliance 
Inspection," indicating that no violations were identified during the safety and security inspection 
of your licensed activities.  On November 17, 2015, the inspection and preliminary exit meeting 
were conducted by Robert Larson of the Florida Department of Health on behalf of the NRC 
under a 274i agreement.  On December 10, 2015, a final exit meeting was held with Jim Jones 
and Donald Cipriano, Jr. of your organization and Scott Wilson of my staff via telephone.  
Please retain the report in your files.  No acknowledgment of this letter is required.   
 
Current NRC regulations and guidance are included on the NRC's website at www.nrc.gov; 
select Nuclear Materials; Med, Ind, & Academic Uses; then Regulations, Guidance and 
Communications.  The current Enforcement Policy is included on the NRC's website at 
www.nrc.gov; select About NRC, Organizations & Functions; Office of Enforcement; 
Enforcement documents; then Enforcement Policy (Under 'Related Information').  You 
may also obtain these documents by contacting the Government Printing Office (GPO) toll-free 
at 1-866-512-1800.  The GPO is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. EST, Monday through Friday 
(except Federal holidays).   
 
  

 
 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION I 
2100 RENAISSANCE BOULEVARD, SUITE 100 

KING OF PRUSSIA, PA 19406-2713 



J. Schlecht 2 
 
Please contact Scott Wilson at 610-337-5136 if you have any questions regarding this matter.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
/RA TJackson/f 
 
 
Blake D. Welling, Chief 
Commercial, Industrial, R&D and Academic Branch 

      Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
 
Enclosure: 
NRC Form 591 
 
cc: 
Jim Jones, General Manager 
 

Sterigenics U.S., Inc. 
502 Prairie Mine Road 
Mulberry, Florida 33860 

State of Florida 
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